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In case of a pastoral  
emergency after office hours, 

please call  
314-961-2393 x 218 

Chris Slanes’s  
extension  

Chris will get a notice on his 
cell phone.   
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Rest, Reflect, Reassess, Renew, Recalibrate 

Dear Friends: 

As we approach the summer season and its more relaxed pace, it hit me that 
summer time and an interim time share many of the same characteristics.  Both 
are a time to REST.  Everyone occasionally needs to step back from normal rou-
tines, breathe more deeply, play more intentionally, and take things at a slower 
pace so that the body and mind can enter into a new time, a holy time, a time 
that God even took for God’s Self on the seventh day of creation.  We cannot 
function, let alone function well, without recognizing that REST is imperative to 
our health, both as individual bodies as well as a corporate body.  Our culture 
does everything it can to seduce us into not resting, into thinking the only way 
to be successful is to be frenetically busy; to do more, accomplish more, show 
more for our efforts.  But God tells us to come away and rest awhile, to spend 
more time in Jesus’ presence.  That is where true refreshment and new life will 
be found. 

If we do not REST we cannot take the time to REFLECT.  This is one of the 
holiest and most important tasks before us, the body of Christ.  To rest in God’s 
promises allows us to reflect on what is important in our lives and in our faith 
community.  Reflecting is taking the time to re-center and ask ourselves if we 
are living into the vision that God has for us corporately.  Reflecting allows us 
to ask the hard questions, to look at our life together in gratitude and hopeful-
ness, and to focus on God “in whom we live and move and have our being.”  
Reflecting grounds us for the work ahead and roots all our efforts in God’s will 
for us not our will for our life together. 

Summertime and an interim time allow us to REASSESS who we are and what 
God wants for our life together.  Reassessing allows us to look at what is work-
ing, what is not working, what changes may need to be made or if new ways of 
doing things need to be tried.  Every summer I go through my closet and look at 
what I can and can’t fit into any more (and as the years go by this latter category 
seems to be growing!), what I still like but can no longer wear (regardless of 
how much I want to!), and what may need to be gifted or given away.  I ask my-
self if there are things I can still use but need to consider doing so in new ways.  
Reassessing allows us to clean out, spruce up, and get creative.   

REASSESSING also allows us to RENEW those things that truly matter.  By 
focusing time and energy into who we truly are and what we are called to be we  



Angelus Vol. 51, No. 15-May 31, 2017 Page 2 
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are authentically living into our God-given purpose.  We more fully become the people and the Body of Christ 
that God has intended for us.  We are literally made new again. 

Taking the time to REST, REFLECT, REASSESS, and RENEW, we then need to RECALIBRATE our settings!  
Perhaps to say we need to REBOOT is also accurate.   How are we going to live differently, what are we going to 
be doing differently with what we have learned by taking the time to REST, REFLECT, REASSESS, and RE-
NEW?  To RECALIBRATE is to put into place those disciplines and practices that will bring about the new life 
God has promised to us.   

My prayers for all of you individually as well as for our life together through my remaining interim at Emmanuel 
are that we will allow ourselves this sacred opportunity to live into this holy time and space. 

Your Sister and Servant in Christ, 

Doris+ 

June Food Center News 
 

For the month of June the food center is asking for contributions of Canned Pasta & Chili to maintain 
our shelf stock.  Please consider a donation to assist those of our community in need. Just drop them in the 
food basket as you enter the front doors in the narthex Sunday morning or place them in the food basket 
outside the Food Center on the pew under the parish bulletin board.   
 
Many thanks to the following individuals for their generous gifts to the Food Center in May. 
 
Dorothea Bean    John & Charlotte Martin 
Peg Cooper     Chuck & Nancy McClary 
Mary DeBenedetti    Macee Owen 
Sue Hooker     Susanne Roach             
Cathy Kneid     Bob & Susan Shillito      
Scott Lunte     JoAnne Warren 
Kathy Lynch     Chrissy Wallen  
 
A special thanks to the Webster University students who donated items to clean out their cupboards when 
moving out of the dorm rooms. Have a safe and wonderful summer!           
 
Thanks also to the many anonymous donors! 
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        United Thank Offering (UTO) Ingathering  

June 11, 2017 

 The United Thank Offering of The Episcopal Church is a personal spiritual discipline of thanksgiving that 
supports God’s mission throughout the world. Give thanks for the good things that happen every day.  
 
For  little things like a good parking spot on a busy day, sunshine for your family picnic, or a 
birthday card from a friend. For big things like recovery from serious illness, a new job, or 
forgiveness and reconciliation after a long dispute.  
 
As you give thanks, put some coins or dollars into a United Thank Offering Blue Box. Every 
penny, nickel, dime, quarter or dollar offered in thanks through United Thank Offering is 
given to God’s mission in the world. Every coin and bill transforms lives in the United States 
and around the world 
 
You are never too young or too old to count your blessings and share your thankful spirit with others. Your 
blessings become blessings for others. 

 150th Past Committee Selling Note Cards 

 Emmanuel parishioner, artist Carolyn Lesser, has designed four beautiful note cards especially for our 150th 
celebration. Beginning Pentecost, you can purchase eight beautiful, professionally printed cards, two of each design, 
for just $10. Make a list of all the friends you want to give a thoughtful gift to, and look  for Peg Schroeder and 
Martha LaFata to buy your cards on Sunday. 

 

 

 

 
Sunday, June 4 

After the 10 a.m. service, join everyone on 
the Jones Hall lawn  for cake and lemonade. 

At the 10 a.m. service we will also celebrate 
the baptism of Claire Katherine Micka, 
granddaughter of Maggie Kramper. 
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Thank you, Emmanuel! 
After the May 21 ingathering we are well on 
our way to reaching our goal, but are not there 
yet! 
 

We are hoping to complete our campaign in the 
next two weeks so we need to get all of the 
pledge cards in as soon as possible. Please mail 
your card to the office or bring it with you to 
church next Sunday.  
 

Thank you again for your support to these 
important projects—our gift to the future. 
 

Dick Clark 
 

Speaking of one of the projects—HVAC 
You may notice it is warmer than usual in the 
sanctuary and the dining room this summer. 
 

When we switched from heating to cooling this 
spring it was discovered that one of two the large 
compressors was not kicking on.  After 
investigation, we learned it needed to be replaced.  
The cost to replace it is approximately $6,000.  
The larger of the two compressors is working. But, 
as it gets warmer we will notice it is not able to 
keep both the sanctuary and the dining room at the 
cooling level of two compressors!  

This is equipment that will be replaced in the fall 
using the campaign funds being raised.  We are 
trying to balance the need for comfort and the need 
for fiscal responsibility. We think this is a 
reasonable  balance that will get us through the 
summer until our HVAC Phase I needs will be 
dealt with. 

  Paul LaFata and the Facilities Team
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Discernment Team Update 

Many thanks to everyone who attended one of the 27 Coffee and Conversation 
meetings convened during April and May.  Over 200 of you graciously gathered in a 
parishioner’s home to discuss what is important to you as Emmanuel moves forward 
and to provide input into determining the key qualities and skills we are hoping for 
in our next rector.  Many of you have expressed how much of a gift it was to listen 
to the stories and experiences of others in the parish during those meetings.  Several 
felt even more community having gone through this experience.  Such feedback 
reinforces the importance in having made the effort to coordinate this segment of our discernment 
process.  Know that we listened and heard your vital input to the process. 

 

The Children’s Library Will Be Blessed on Pentecost, So … 

 

… When you and your kids come to church on Pentecost, June 4, stop by the book ta-
ble as you come in! 

We will bless the Thomas Bray Children’s Library at the 10:00 a.m. service.  

Children ages 1-4 will receive God’s Dream by Archbishop Desmond Tutu and children ages 5-10 will 
receive Let Us Pray: a little kid’s guide to the Eucharist. The books will have a book-
plate in the front so they can write their names.  And if you’re not quite on time, we’ll 
have them after the service too!  AND there are already 40 books in the library that 
kids (and adults) can “check-out”    during service. 

 The Webster Arts Fair staff & volunteers are putting the finishing touches on the 14th 
annual Webster Arts Fair, June 2-4! Don't miss out on 105 artists from around the country, 
entertainment, food and hands-on art activities for all ages. The Fair, set on the beautiful grounds 
of Eden Theological Seminary, has been ranked #77 in the nation among fine arts and fine 
crafts. To learn more, from how to volunteer for the fair to where to park, visit their website 
at www.webster-arts.org.  
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Festival Evensong on June 15 

On Thursday, June 15, at 6:00 p.m., St. Peter’s Episcopal Church in Ladue will host a festival evensong for the 
feast of the Nativity of St. John the Baptist. This evensong and service of rededication is celebrated by the Order 
of St. John in St. Louis. Worshippers will enjoy glorious music and medieval pageantry and be invited to join in 
prayers for peace in the Holy Land and the welfare of the poor and sick. All are welcome! 

The Order of St. John is both an active, practical charity and an order of chivalry headed by Queen Elizabeth II. 
The guest preacher will be the Rev. Andrew J. Archie, Rector of the Episcopal Church of St. Michael and St. 
George, Clayton, MO 

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church is located at 110 N. Warson Rd., Ladue, MO. For more information on the Order of 
St. John, please contact Dr. Thomas M. Hyers, MD, OStJ, at 314-567-5627 or 314-517-7116.   

June Ingathering—Toys, New and Used  

BRO St. Louis or Board of Religious Organizations collects toys and makes them new again.  They then distribute 
toys to about 5,000 kids at their center and at other agencies such as Family Court, People’s 
Community Action Corporation, Southside Early Childcare center, St. Louis, Empowerment 
Center, Little Angels Learning Center, etc. 

So, clean out your closets! Bring in treasurers no longer used. BRO can give old dolls new hair, 
faces and bodies; provide new clothes for dolls; Make missing puzzle piece; find missing game 
pieces or tokens. 

BRO will collect games, sort them and then can make complete games by shopping their game 
room.  Their workshop and storage facility is so small but so amazing! 

Please bring in any toys new or used through Sunday, June 25.  

Place toys in one of the collection bins in the narthex or  

in the dining room. 

There WILL Be Sunday Summer Breakfast! 8:45 to 9:45 

Mark DeYoung reports that “great progress” has been made in finding volunteers for the summer breakfasts, 
which start on June 11. The following dates are filled, but there are 3 unfilled dates for you to choose: 

June 11 – Griffins Softball Team, Mark DeYoung 

July 2 – Discernment Team, Allison Williams 

July 9 -- Missions Committee, Donna Erickson 

July 16 – [Vestry or Altar Guild], awaiting Vestry’s decision, Altar Guild will take the other. 

July 23 – [Vestry or Altar Guild] 

August 6 – WOE, Kristyn Brennan 

August 13 – FaithQuest, Pam Penrose 

 

June 18, June 25, and July 30 are open. Contact Mark DeYoung to reserve your team’s slot! 
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      SUMMER MISSIONERS  

      As our Sr. High Youth and their leaders head to 
      Antigua, Guatemala, please keep them in your 
      prayers. 

      Almighty and eternal God, so draw our hearts to you, so 
      guide our minds, so fill our imaginations, so control our 
      wills, that we may be wholly your utterly dedicated to 
      you; and then use us, we pray, as you will— always to 
      your glory and the welfare of your people; through our 
      Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen 

 

As our Adult Missioners head to Rosebud 
Lakota Reservation near Mission, South Dakota, 
please keep them in your prayers.  

As they have time they will update their blog and 
add photos at: 
Emmanuelamt.blogspot.com   

Our Jr. High Youth and their leaders will 
head to Kansas City June 21-25.  They will  
Work at Harvester Food Bank, Kansas City 
Community Kitchen (a program of  Episcopal 
Community Services) and on Saturday they will 
help serve the breakfast to homeless persons at St. 
Paul’s Episcopal Church in Kansas City, Kansas.   

 

Parishioner, Elizabeth Remming left St. Louis, May 27 for 
Zimbabwe where she will intern for eight weeks at the ALERT 
(African Lion & Environmental Research Trust) to work with 
lions.  She will be rehabilitating and caring for them in the 
facility and helping with veterinary work, as well as going out 
and researching them and their behavior in the wild. You can 
check in on Liz at lionalert.blogspot.com 
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UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  

 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism.  If you 
are a new parent or new to Emmanuel and wish to 
have your child baptized, at least one parent must 
attend a preparation session  with clergy before a 
child may be baptized at Emmanuel. Please call the 
church office at 314-961-2393 to schedule a meeting 
with one of the clergy.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 
Baptism Dates     
June 4 at 10:00 a.m.             
July 9 at 10:00 a.m. 
August 13 at 10:00 a.m. 

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Doris Westfall, Interim Rector (ext 212) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Chris Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 218) 
Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Lauren Honz, Children’s Choir Director 

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Moenkhaus, Parish Assistant  for Finance and 

Administration (ext 249 or 210) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Assistant for Ministry Support  (ext 209) 

Garry Johnson, Weekday Sexton 
Oliver Bates, Sunday Sexton 

Rachael Ludwig Preschool Director (ext 123) 
 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Ida Early, Senior Warden 
Donna Erickson, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Brian Stephenson, Secretary 

Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 
Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  

Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Megan Wren & Martha LaFata,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Melanie Slane, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Matt Schunke, Rob Skinner,  

Men of Emmanuel 
Kristyn Brennan, Laurie Parker, Women of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Barb Buck & Hilary Perkins,  Parish Family Life 

Jerry Cooper, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dwestfall@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cslane@emmanuepepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
lauranhonz@gmail.com 

 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call 314-961-2393 x218  
If not answer, leave a message.  A member of the 

clergy will return your call ASAP! 

June 4, Pentecost Sunday 
Crucifer: Cole Witte 

Acolytes: Lauren Knapp, Lydia Sabath 
 

June 11, Trinity Sunday 
Team Captain:  Addi Fitzgibbon 

Crucifer: Sophia Wilson 

Acolytes: Ava Fitzgibbon, Nicholas Williams 
 

June 18, Second Sunday after Pentecost 
Team Captain: Kendra Howard 

Crucifer: Alison Dunn 

Acolytes: Clio Langdon, Cole Witte 
 

June 25, Third Sunday after Pentecost 
Team Captain: Emma Sabath 

1st Crucifer: Lily Partridge 
Acolytes: Cate Fear, Lydia Sabath 
 

 

July 2, Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 

Team Captain: Addi Fitzgibbon 
1st Crucifer:  Josh Copeland 
Acolytes:  Ava Fitzgibbon, Kipp Vitsky 

 
 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
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BIRTHDAYS  EVENTS/DATES TO KNOW ABOUT 

June 1  
Traci Cahill 
Mitch Faddis 
Sofia Martinez 
Ella Moss 
Dianne Roberts 
 

June 2 
Matt Burst 
Nancy Moore 
Elliot Rhodes 
Deanna Simon 
 
June 3 
Karen Winning 
 

June 4 
Cynthia Rapp 
 

June 5 
Cash Magruder 
Joseph Ryan 
 

June 6 
Alexander Birkenmaier 
Kevin Williams 
Sophia Wilson 
 

June 7 
Peg Cooper 
Michelle Edmondson 
Sophia McIntosh 
Bill Wagnon 
 

June 8 
Lainey Hogg 
Stephanie Luckes 
Mart Mitcfhell 
 

June 9 
Julianne Martin 
 
June 10 
Haylie Collier 
Julia Hunt 
Jessica Schmitz 
 

June 11 
Helen Kaul 
Phyllis Newcomb 
Dave Pluhar 
 

June 12 
Davis Allen 
Meaghan McGuire 
Andrew Mulchek 
  

June 13 
Ginger Weinel 
Jerry Cooper 
 

June 14 
Sandi Coleman 
Juliana Veresh 
 

June 15 
Erika Fitzgibbon 
 

June 16 
Charlotte Kennedy 
Ceil Renaud 
 

June 17 
Samantha Morton 
   
June 18 
Taylor Knapp 
 

June 19 
Julie Brueggemann 
Jonathan Hastings 
Renee Martin 
Hannah Myers 
Matthew Taylor 
  

June 20 
Sarah Aiello 
Betsy Lindner 
 

June 21 
Ben Jones 
Delena Moredock 
Sabrina Walch 
Alex Williams 
 

June 22 
Melissa Crang 
Bradley Edmondson 
Sara Loyet 
 

June 23 
Vinson Freeman 
 

June 24 
Philip Baker 
Lauren Birkenmaier 
Cole Witte 
 

June 25 
Julianna Crang 
Henry Knock 
Pam Penrose 
Lynne Shields 
 

June 26 
Robert Skinner, Jr. 
Courtney Stevens 
Christopher Temple 
 

June 28 
Janis Aiello 
Moira Copeland 
Dee Hencken 
Joyce Pluhar 
 

June 29 
Alexander Clark 
Blake Kennedy 
Kyle Rhodes 
 

June 30 
JoAn MacBryde 
Amy Maschmann 
Dale Penrose 
Jessica Ruhlin 
 

June 2 
Erin & Andrew Mulchek 
Maryann & Michael 
Vognild 
Molly & Matthew Wilson 
 

June 5 
Rachael & Al Ludwig 
 
June 6 
Marilyn & Bill Keller 
 

June 7 
Kay & Mitch Faddis 
Rebecca Rogers & Michael 
Mancini 
 

June8 
Phyllis & Brett Newcomb 
 

June 9 
Suzie & Bill Florent 
Kiki & Mark Jordan 
 

June 10 
Judy & John Ermold 
 

June 11 
Susan & David Everson 
Martha & Paul LaFata 
 

June 12 
Rogene & Lee Nelsen 
 

June 13 
Stella & Don Spalt 
 

June 15 
Emily & Dan Burst 
Sharon & Bruce McDonald 
Heather & Michael Sabath 
Tessa & Brian Weiland 
 

June 16 
Jeanne & Carl Deutsch 
Margaret & Bill Rowe 
Mary Jane & Bob Schnitker 
Stacey & Matthew Taylor 
 

June 17 
Beth & David Knapp 
 

June 18 
Penny & Davis Allen 
 

June 20 
Sandy & Phil Baker 
Diana Beckman & Charlie 
Walch 
Tricia & Scot Copeland 
 

June 21 
Jenn & Eric Dunn 
Gretchen & Don Land 
Amy & Andrew Ryan 
June 22 
Kelly Metcalf & Steve Edler 
 

June 25 
Holly & Steve Dellinger 
Margaret & Mark DeYoung 
Sara & David Loyet 
 

June 29 
Elizabeth & Kendall Kaul 
Michele & Michael Voss 
 

June 30 
Florence & Vinson Freeman 
Meghan & Benjamin Peet 
 

ANNIVERSARIES  

Stages St. Louis to Offer Discount Tickets  

 Stages is offering discounted tickets to the 
following performances of  “Joseph and the     
Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat”: June 2 and 3 at 
8 p.m., June 4 at 7:30 p.m., and June 8 at 2:00 
p.m. The prices are $44 for Preferred Seating and 

$33 for Choice Seating. You can 
purchase tickets online at 
stagesstlouis.org using promo 
code DREAMCOAT, by phone 
at 314.821.2407, or at their 
Chesterfield box office. This 
show is for the entire family. 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
 

PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners:  Aaron Faust, Adam Erickson 
Christopher Westfall, son of Doris and David Westfall 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi & Denny Maginn's son 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew  
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TESTS/TREATMENT 
Parishioners:   Maggie Rieber, Rod Wiltse 
Julie Gallagher,  Bob & Mary Jane Schnitker’s daughter 
Al Westfall, David Westfall’s father 
David Cannon, Debbie Mason’s nephew 
Nicolle Germano, friend of Sara Loyet 
Susan Blystone, Hilary Perkin’sfriend 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent’s brother-in-law 
John Thomson, friend of Kuhn’s 
Lynn Milander, Rene Howard’s mother 
Alice, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Wayne Moody, former parishioner 
Ed Porter, Lissa Johnson’s uncle 
Don Weiland, BrianWeiland’s father 
Wayne Wagnon, Bill Wagnon’s father 
Patty Tiernan, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Joy Ferguson, Doris Ferguson’s daughter-in-law 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners:  Bill Wright, John Meyer, Warren Druschky, 
Caroline Birdsall,  Joan Amerman and Gretchen Land 
 

Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners:  Warren Crews, David Everson, Peter 
Bogetto, Max Nall,   
 

THANKSGIVINGS 
Jessica Ruhlin 
Sandy Baker 
Warren Crews 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners:  Ken Killion 
Renae Baker 
Katie Sullivan, friend Gail Range 
Sally Phillips, friend of Penny Allen 
Mark Korn, Barb Buck’s cousin 
Steve McReynolds, cousin Ann McReynolds, Jane Emerson & 
Mark McReynolds 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS continued 
Billie McReynolds, cousin of Ann McReynolds, Jane Emerson 
& Mark McReynolds 
Diann, friend of Zieglers 
Mike, friend of Jane Emerson 
Don Kleman, friend of Doris Westfall 
Dick Moxley, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Keith, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Richard Schuckenbrock, Dexter Schraer’s cousin 
Cole Hancock, infant son of Melanie Slane’s friend 
David Ripes, friend of Pam Belloli 
Eleanore Orman, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Ann Paullin, Betty Cochran’s sister 
Jim Wallace, Barb Russell’s brother-in-law 
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's brother-in-law  
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners:  Maura Salsich, Katherine, Linda James, 
Rosemary Vorih, Nan Rimbach,  and Bob Long 
 
Sherry Castellano, Friend of Linda James 
Kim White, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Dorothy Koeff, Lisanne Schraer’s mother 
Jeanne 
Jake and Angela, friends of Shari Kelts’ 
Lisa & Randy, friends of Zieglers 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Liza Henderson, Barbara Ballard’s daughter 
Katherine Haertter, friend of Barbara Ballard 
Caroline Upthegrove, friend of Barbara Ballard 
Joseph Mon Monier IV, friend of Barbara Ballard 
The Geeting Family, friends of Anne Munroe 
Nick Miriani, friend of Zieglers 
Amy Tyler, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Elizabeth Maurer, former Parishioner 
Becky Miller, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Goddaughter 
Jim and Sarah Miller, Maryjane Hotaling’s parents 
Marguerite Arreano, Michael Martines’ aunt 
Parker Jane Allen, Mary Jane & Rick Kuhn’s granddaughter 
Keith Stumpf, JoAnne Warren’s friend 
Julie Drefke, Friend of Diana Knapp 
Becky Petty, friend of Melanie Slane 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Barbara Schlectic, Lynn Stephenson’s mother 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

SUNDAYS 
Worship  8:00 & 10:00 a.m.  
and 5:30 p.m. 
 

Pentecost Celebration  
June 4  at 11:15 a.m. 
Jones Hall Lawn 
 

Blood Pressure Screening 
June 4 at 11:30 in Food Center 
 
Sr. High Missioners return 
June 11 
 

Adult Missioners return 
June 11 
 

Jr. High Missioners return 
June 25 at 4:00 p.m. 
 

MONDAYS 
Preschool Board Meeting 
June 5, at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Vestry Meeting  
June 19 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Emmanuel Book Club 
June 26 at 7:00 pm. 
 

 

TUESDAYS 
Preschool Summer Camp  
Begins June 6 9-noon 
T-W-Th until July 27 
 

Executive Committee 
June 13 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

Finance Committee 
June 13 at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Deaconess Anne Advisory Bd. 
June 20 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

WoeBeGone Luncheon 
June 27 at 11:30 p. m. 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 

Holy Eucharist  
Wednesdays at Noon in Chapel 
 

VBS at Christ Lutheran 
May 31 9:00 a.m. to Noon 
 
Jr. High Missioners depart 
June 21 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

THURSDAYS 
Men’s Bible Study 
7:00 a.m. at Stratton’s Café 
 

VBS at Christ Lutheran 
June 1  9:00 a.m. to Noon 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministries 
June 1, 15 & 29 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Noon-thirty Brown Bag 
June 8 at 12:30 p.m. 
 

MOE Brown Bag 
June 22 at 4:15 p.m. 
 
 

FRIDAYS 
 

VBS at Christ Lutheran 
June 2  9:00 a.m. to Noon 
 

VBS Picnic at Emmanuel  
June 3 at noon 
 

SATURDAYS 
OTSL Kids Camp 
June 3,10, 17, 24  
11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
 

CPR/AED Training 
July 1 9:00 a.m. to noon 
 

 
 

Congratulations to Ed and Betsy 
Lindner on the birth of a new 
grandchild, Joey Velicer.  Joey is 
the son of Maggie (Lindner) and 
Ryan Velicer.  Big sister, Grace, 
and the rest of the family are happy 
to have a boy! 

Congratulations to Mollie Edgar 
and Steven Rajewski who were 
married April 1, 2017 in Chicago 
where they live. Mollie is the 
daughter of Martha & Paul  
LaFata.  Congratulations to you 
all! 
 
Congratulations to Laura Lasher 
and Tom Buffington who were 

married May 6, 2017 at Christ 
Church Cathedral.  Laura and Tom 
are newcomers to Emmanuel.  Con-
gratulations to you both! 

Liz Remming left Saturday, May 
27 for an 8-week internship with 
ALERT (African Lion & Environ-
mental Research Trust) to work 
with lions. Liz will be in Zim-
babwe. Godspeed Liz! 

Our sympathy to the Bland family 
on the recent death of Martha.  
Martha and Michael Bland and 
daughters Katie, Maggie and Sarah 
are former parishioners. A memo-
rial service was held at St. Peter’s 
Ladue May 17. 

 

Our sympathy is also extended to 
Katie and Sandy McGuigan on the 
death of Katie’s brother, Philip B. 
Elfstrom, in Batavia, IL. 
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Save the Date 

Saturday Evening, 
October 21, 2017 

Family Dinner, Square 
Dancing, & Live Music 

HAPPY 150 YEARS 
EMMANUEL!  
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is  June 15, 2017, for the issue to be published on June 28,  2017.  All articles and 
information should be submitted to the Parish Office (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org or mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org) by 
email, if possible. Thank You. 

The Third Sunday after Pentecost—June 25 
Acts 17:22-31 
1 Peter 3:13-22 
John 14:15-21 
Psalm 66:7-18 
 

Pentecost Sunday—June 4 
Acts 2:14a, 36-41 
1 Peter 1:17-23 
Luke 24:13-35 
Psalm 116: 1-3, 10-17 

Trinity Sunday—June 11 
Acts 2:42-47 
1 Peter 2:19-25 
John 10:1-10 
Psalm 23 

The Second Sunday after Pentecost—June18 
Acts 7:55-60 
1 Peter 2:2-10 
John 14:1-14 
Psalm 31:1-5, 15-16 


